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主题： Fwd: Manuscript NO: 21969-

manuscript revision 

 

Dear Editor,  

 

Thank you so much for the opportunity to 
revise and resubmit the manuscript. I have 

reviewed the edits to the pdf version of the 

submitted manuscript, and would like to 
clarify whether we are required to provide a 

language certificate letter for this 

manuscript in response to the quoted 
comment below. I am a native English 

speaker and the senior/corresponding 

author for the manuscript. Is provision of a 
language certificate necessary?   

 

Thank you in advance for your help and 

guidance. 
 

Best,  

 
Samir Gupta, MD 

 
"Please provide language a certificate letter from 



a professional English language editing company 
(Classification of the manuscript language quality 
evaluation is B)." 
 


